LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY OF ARTICLE XV REVISION PROCESS  

Pursuant to the authority granted to it under the Pennsylvania Local Health Administration Law, Sections 12010(f) and 12011(c), on July 18, 2018, the Allegheny County Board of Health voted unanimously to approve changes to its Rules and Regulations, Article XV, “Plumbing and Building Drainage”.  A summary of the changes to Article XV are as follows:  
ARTICLE XV (“PLUMBING AND BUILDING DRAINAGE”): Changes to this regulation have been made to address record retention; to clarify the types of work requiring a plumbing permit; to address delinquent plumbing license renewals; to change the appeal period to 30 days; to add and revise definitions; to establish who must be present for a plumbing inspection; to eliminate outdoor condensate disposal; to clarify the necessary number of urinals; to clarify the number of necessary fixtures at various facilities; to set the minimum size of drains; to change the permissible lead content of pipes, fittings, solder and flux; to ban partial repairs of lead service lines; to require rodding of iron joints; to formalize approval of new plumbing materials and devices; to clarify the authority for requiring connection to a public sewer; to prevent public health hazards from disconnected private common sewer laterals; to require a building controlling trap; to account for building drains located below the building sewer; to require a variance approval for macerating toilets; to require a variance approval for grease interceptors located in food preparation areas; and to account for the amount of local rainfall.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	When drafting these changes, over the course of more than a year the Health Department conducted numerous internal code review meetings with plumbing staff, legal staff, and management.  The changes were also vetted before the Allegheny County Plumbing Advisory Board and that body voted unanimously in February 2018 to recommend that these changes be approved.  Furthermore, the Board’s vote was preceded by a 30-day public comment period that opened on March 12, 2018 via publication in the Pittsburgh Post-Gazette and closed on April 12, 2018.  Seven comment letters were received, and those letters collectively expressed support for the proposed changes, sought clarity about the proposed language, opposed certain changes, and/or suggested further revisions to the Article.  
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